
Handing Over Ceremony of 

The Project for the Construction of the Creative Centre Respite Unit 

 

On 26 February (local time), in the presence of Hon. George Maggie, 

Member of Parliament, the Constructed Creative Centre Respite Unit was 

officially handed over to the Creative Centre, which received a grant of 

NZ$ 90,270 under Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security 

Projects (GGP). 

Minister Kazuhiro Nakai, from the Embassy of Japan extended his 

congratulations on the successful completion of the project and expressed 

his appreciation to The Creative Centre for their strong leadership and 

dedication, along with the hard and tireless work for completing the project.  

He also hoped that through the Creative Centre’s ongoing due care and 

maintenance, this project will be an enduring symbol of the continued 

friendship between the people of Japan and the Cook Islands.   

 

 


